REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club August 20, 2011
Present:   Pamela Keim, Norma Barber, Leslie Mortin, Don Drever, Joan Quinlan, Rose Dunitz,   
Patty Kinney, Don Norman, Janice Anderson, Sandra Benson, Ilsa Krukoff   
Pamela Keim called the meeting to order at 11:01 a.m.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Additions:   
7.4 Flyer and e-mail for up and coming bridge lessons
7.5 Smiley card

       Motion by Joan Quinlan, seconded by Don Norman, to adopt the agenda as amended
       Carried.
2.0 Adoption of the minutes 

        Added to 7.10  - It was reported that the player who originally questioned the eligibility has been 
        telephoned, the situation was explained, and she agreed that whatever the Board decided would be 
        fine with her 
       Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Pamela Keim, that the minutes of July 21, 2011 be adopted 
       as amended.   Carried. 
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes
3.1 Mentoring program 
Jan Anderson reported that if a mentoring game were to include set-up hands rather than random deals, this could not be a sanctioned game, and no masterpoints could be awarded.

Discussion followed.  Points raised included whether people would want to play under those circumstances, and in particular, if masters would want to play.  People who might be willing to mentor may not wish to add another game to their week, especially if no masterpoints are possible;  also, if they did play in such a game, they may not play at a time that they currently play, thus affecting that game’s table count.  One idea that was presented was to host a “coffee party” for possible mentors, to present the idea and to see if there was interest.    It was suggested that since the game would not be sanctioned, there would be no ACBL fees involved, so we would not need to generate as much money from the game.  This might help us to offer a break for the mentors, perhaps even let them play for free in exchange for their mentoring.  Another thought presented was that we would not need to have an ACBL certified director to run such a game, so less cost there.  However, it would be important to have someone who knows how to set up the game and score on the computer.  It was felt that more time to consider was needed.  Another suggestion was to run the game at a time concurrent with another game, such as Friday night.  However, it was felt this game would likely draw some of the same people, and hence cause a further drop in numbers from the regular Friday night game.  There might also be an adverse affect on Wednesday evening table counts if mentors only want to mentor in one, as some of the same players would be involved.  Item was TABLED. 

There was discussion as well as to how more Friday night mini-lessons would be helpful in expanding the knowledge of the people who were looking to benefit from a mentoring program.  These were previously organized by Gladys Foster.  However, the present director cannot make the time commitment to take on this task.  It was pointed out that members of the group themselves could easily organize such presentations.  Mini-lessons were often prepared and presented by the players themselves in the past. Don Norman and Sandra Benson will explore and organize this if the Friday night players are interested 
3.2 Wednesday afternoon game

The idea of an open game on Wednesday afternoon came before the Board as a suggestion from a couple of Club members.  It was decided that rather than make a decision which would involve applying for a sanction now, and then again in a couple of months, it

would be better to TABLE this item until the October meeting.  This will also give us a chance to wait and see if attendance at evening open games might improve with our new earlier start time once summer is over.

3.3 Letter from Lance Connell

The Board discussed the letter which was received by email last month.   Lance expressed his thoughts about the value of playing head to head against top players in building your own skill levels.  He pointed out that this was the case in the past, with no stratifications or similar limitations.  He said that policies now often are about making competitions so that there is opportunity for the poorer players to win on more occasions, and that such rules do not encourage players to try and raise their skill levels to that of the best players. He found it had been his experience that playing against top players helped him to raise his skill level.  He agreed that a democratic process is the best to follow when deciding what rules should apply to games such as Eight-Is-Enough, but he wanted to express his thoughts in regards to the restrictions applied in such games.  
In the Board discussion on the points raised by Lance, it was noted that this was indeed the way it was in the past, without the stratifications and restrictions.   However, stratifications and restricted ranges in games is standard practice now.  Our Club can choose which games to implement such restrictions in, but the concept is a fact of life in modern duplicate bridge.  The Board noted our appreciation for Lance’s letter, and agreed that he had made some valid points.  Some points made by the Board included that when newer players feel more comfortable and competitive in a game situation, they are more likely to want to attend, which builds our table-count.  Also, it was pointed out that our present team game structure encourages these players to come out and play, and affords a good opportunity for them to experience the team game format.   It was also noted that if enough of the top players would be willing to support coming out for open team games, one possibility might be to hold them on opposite Saturdays to the Eight-Is-Enough games.  However, sufficient numbers would be needed to make this viable.  
Pamela Keim will write a letter on behalf of the Board in response to Lance’s email.  

3.4 Cleaners – sorting responsibilities, pay increases;  WCB and liability insurance.

-  Pamela thanked Don Drever for his research and thorough report.

It was noted that the current pay level is low, but the cleaner does not pay her own workers’ compensation fee, nor does she pay for liability insurance.  She is also not required to supply her own cleaning products (Don pointed out that she does use some of her own, however).  It was decided that we need to check further into how both workers’ compensation and liability insurance will be handled.  If the cleaner were to pay for these herself, this would be factored in to any offer of a pay raise.  Don said that the WCB fee would be 1.22% of salary, but with a minimum fee of $50, which would be the amount we would pay if we were covering this.  Pamela said she had checked into our insurance policy, and that liability coverage for hired persons is excluded.  Pamela will check into cost, etc, if it is decided that the Club will cover this.  Don will speak with our cleaner again, to see if her preference would be to pay for these herself, or if she would prefer the Club to do so on her behalf (in the latter case, a lesser pay increase would be offered) 
- Other points brought up were 

        -  window cleaning (Pam checked lease agreement, and cleaning inside and out is our

            Responsibility; however this is not a duty of the cleaner).

-  blinds (cleaner will dust routinely , but only if blinds are clean initially).  A suggestion  

    made was that the blinds be cleaned professionally.  Norma Barber said that from her  

    experience this would  not be an expensive process   Leslie Mortin noted that the 
    blinds were not in good shape and that they could be cheaply replaced.   Leslie and    

    Joan Quinlan volunteered to check into this, and offered to donate new blinds.

-  sectionals – on list of duties, it says 3 sectionals.  Jan Anderson pointed out that this is 

    not necessarily the number we will hold, as we have from 2 to 4 sectionals
4.0 President’s Report
       Pamela Keim said she had two things she thought we needed to focus on:
1. Ways to increase revenue without raising fees

2. Ways to be more organized

5.0   Financial Report
           - Norma Barber said that the investment is now done as per the decision of last meeting.  However,  
              she said that the recommendation to invest was made with the understanding that no other major

              expenditures were anticipated.  She noted that in July we lost about $876, but because we had an 

              infusion of $1000 the previous month, this was covered.  However, we will have a predictably

              lower revenue period coming up, due to closing of the Club during the Regional.  She stressed 

              that in any given month there must be at least $4000 in the bank at the beginning of the month, 

              and that this can be compromised because moneys are only put in the account when the bank

              counts money from the drop box, and not on the day it is dropped off.  These counts take place

              about 3 times a month, so for any particular month, we could have between $800 to $1500 
              at the bank,  but not yet in the account.  She expressed the need to be cautious, as we may find 

              ourselves short.  Some ideas were suggested, including getting overdraft protection, or a short-

              term loan if needed.
6.0 Old Business
            6.1  Party Night in October
                   Pamela Keim suggested that the Sadie Hawkins idea might be a good way to get people to

                   play with someone they would normally not be playing with.  Some Board members said that

                   some players may not want to give up their chance to play with a regular partner, and also 

                   that there may be fewer players at a party night with such a restriction than if it were open to

                   whatever partnership you wish.  Instead it was decided to have an “Oktoberfest” party.  

                       - Date October 20 

                       - Hospitality committee in charge

                       - Wine, punch and coffee to be provided by the Club

                       - Don Norman will make signs to advertise, and also put on the Web
            6.2  Recycling
                   Ilsa Krukoff verified that she will look after recycling of both paper and bottles / cans

            6.3  Stand-by list
                  Patty Kinney now has the list.  When phoning, she will reiterate that players must get their 

                  own replacements, and must let her know who will be taking their place.  Stand-bys will also 

                  be on the calendar which will be posted on the web-site.
6.4 Unpaid memberships
It was pointed out that there are regular players who are not Club members, yet who do not pay the extra $1 to play, as per Club policy.  The Board discussed how game directors can be advised of who has not paid for a membership.  Pamela Keim has a general list, on which those without a paid membership have been hi-lited.  She will check with Irene to verify its accuracy, and will then post a list on the Director’s table of people who have not paid a membership fee.  Directors can refer to this list, and if a player is on the list, that player can be reminded to pay this fee or to pay an extra dollar per game.  If the player thinks their name is on the list in error, the Director can make note of this.  
A guest without a membership would not need to pay the extra dollar.  However, the guest could be advised that if they will be playing on several occasions, they would then be asked to pay the extra amount, or they may wish to take out a membership if this would be a cheaper alternative.

Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Joan Quinlan, that we re-institute the keeping of a list of people who have unpaid memberships, with the purpose of making this list available for game directors, who can then collect an extra dollar per game from these players.  Occasional guests will be excluded from this extra fee.  However “regular guests” will be advised of the policy and asked to pay the extra fee or to get a membership.  Carried
          6.5  Accounting for non-Board duties

                 Kitchen – Hospitality committee

                 Computer dusting – Don Norman

                 Window cleaning – Don Norman

                 Duplicate bridge supplies – Jan Anderson

                       Jan also said she has had complaints about the lack of two-sided score sheets.  She said 

                       They were not available last time.  Jan suggested that she check into local printing of these

                        paper supplies.  Sandra Benson suggested that we have a Club member who has a business 

                        and may give us a good rate.  Jan said she has dealt with another printer in the City and has

                        received good rates and service, so she would like to check with them.

7.0 New Business
       7.1   Discussion of delegation of responsibilities
     Pamela Keim suggested that we make a to-do list at meeting’s end.

     Ilsa Krukoff will be responsible for advising people of important points that need to be dealt with

               following the meeting
        7.2  Formal method of notifying absent Board members of what they missed

     Ilsa Krukoff will ensure that people who are absent have information made available to them. 
     She will either send them the information, or ask people who have this information to forward it

     to the absentees.
7.3 “Youth 4 Bridge
Norma Barber gave a handout which was provided by Club member Bob Loewen.  This provided information about a program that targets youth in grades 6-8 to become involved in bridge.  Bob is interested in implementing a similar program.  The Board agreed that Bob be encouraged to explore further and then come back to the Board with his findings.  Jan Anderson noted that when this is implemented as a summer camp, the ACBL will pay for a teacher, and provide texts, T-shirts and a trophy.  The teacher must be accredited, so must take a course.  She speculated that it might be possible to run sessions through a series of Saturdays, for example, at a time other than summer.  
       7.4    Flyer and e-mail for up and coming bridge lessons
          - Jan Anderson showed an ad that will be run in the Regina Leader Post Fall Activity Planner.

               It will be accompanied by a write-up about the RDBC.  
               -  Jan said that Gaylene Spence will be presenting the lessons.  Handouts, posters, etc, would be 
               the responsibility of the instructor.  Ilsa Krukoff volunteered to check with Gaylene to see how
               her plans are coming.
7.5   Smiley Card
 Don Drever showed an example of a “Smiley Card” which he had seen at a recent tournament.  The purpose of the card is to promote Zero Tolerance.  The card is to be pulled from the box and placed on the table if a player is feeling uncomfortable about table behaviour.  Its purpose is to serve as a reminder, and if not heeded, the next step would be to call the director.  Don felt that this was a very effective tool that a player may feel more comfortable in using than to call the director.  The Board agreed that this was an idea worth exploring.  Jan Anderson will check further.
8,0   Committee Reports
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             Don Norman suggested that he would like to explore setting up a gmail account for the RDBC,

             and to use this so that there can be more frequent communication to the membership if needed. 

             At present, we are only allowed 2 mass emails per month before we have to pay extra.  The Board 

             was very interested in this idea, and gave Don the go-ahead to explore further.
8.2 Club Operations
- Don Drever said that both vacuum and thermostat have been purchased, and are waiting to be installed.  He said that he and Dave Sabier will hopefully be able to do so tomorrow.

- Don has replaced the plastic plug behind the coffee pot

- Stained ceiling tiles indicate that the roof has been leaking again.  Pamela Keim will advise the landlord

- Locks on coffee supply cupboard have been installed.  Ilsa Krukoff brought up a member concern that these do not look good.  The member suggested that the locks be removed at least during tournaments.  The Board took this under advisement.  It has been unfortunate to have to install these locks, but it is costly to have supplies go missing.  
8.3 Game Management

- It was mentioned that the last Eight-Is-Enough game in July did not have a director.  The group managed to run the game nonetheless.  
- Pamela Keim gave Norma Barber a reference list of certified directors who are members of the Club.
9.0  Club Management  

 The Calendar is now complete, including stand-bys.   
10   Tournament Chair
        Joan Quinlan reported regarding the October sectional.  
        - Partnerships - Don and Marilyn Drever

        - Hospitality Chair – Leslie Mortin

        - Everything else will be in place by next meeting

11.  Date for the next regular meeting:  Saturday September 24, 2011 at 10:00 a.m.
Meeting adjourned 12:50 p.m.
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